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The new church website is LIVE!! 
WWW. CHATFIELDUMC.ORG 

 

This newsletter covers both June and July.  
Watch for a special Western Days edition in mid July 

 

I’m working on VBS this week. I get to teach the older kids this year; the 4-6th graders. Our theme is “To Mars 
and Beyond: Explore Where God’s Power Can Take You.” I’ve been collecting ‘props’ for my teaching room. 
Things like Lava Lamps, Moon silhouettes, Star lights, Rocket ships and Circuit Boards. We will be doing science 
experiments and experiential experiences while we learn Bible stories.  
I’ll be using the stories I will be teaching in VBS as the basis for some of my sermons in June. These are some of 
the old stories we have always taught in VBS, Daniel in the Lion’s Den, Queen Esther, The Ten Lepers, and The 
Good Samaritan. It is always good to gather in the beginning of summer to teach these old, old stories to our 
next generation of church leaders. These stories are where many of us began our faith journey. Learning about 
how God ‘shut up the mouths of the lions’ and convinced a king that God was the one really in power. 
Learning about Queen Esther, who also defined the ways of the court to save her people from extinction. 
Remember the Ten Lepers who were all healed by Jesus but only one came back to say thank you? And, of 
course, the Good Samaritan, the unlikely hero who cares for his enemy, the story on which so many hero 
stories are based.  
These stories helped us learn that God’s power can take us “Beyond.” Beyond our fears, our prejudice, our 
preconceived notions, our diseases, our circumstances. We need these stories now, don’t we? It is no secret 
that we, daily, need to look beyond our fears and the hate-filled language that permeates all aspects of our 
media. We need to remember that thousands of years ago, the Daniel’s and Esther’s and Good Samaritan’s 
had to stand up to hate-filled language and do the work of God in the world. It is good to remember that not 
everyone says “thank you” even after getting a great gift like healing. But when we do turn around to say 
“thank you” we might experience an even greater gift than we anticipated. 
These stories continue to help us learn that God’s power can take us “Beyond”.  
Will people know, through your actions, words and attitudes, that God’s power takes you beyond that 
pettiness and even hate-filled rhetoric that is so common? Will you experience God’s gifts more than you can 
ever imagine because you have remembered to wake up each day saying thank you? 
This summer there will be many opportunities for us to go ‘beyond’ as we interact with family, friends, and 
neighbors. May people experience God’s power through our humble obedience to the teaching we learned in 
the old, old Biblical stories. 
 
Hope and Peace, Pastor Debra 

C    elebration    
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Special Dates To Keep In Mind 
 

June 2 Saying Good-Bye to Tim 
Tim, the young man who is the exchange student with the Martinkas is going home, we will have a good-bye 
reception after church with DQ. Tim’s parents will be with us.  
 

Annual Conference 2019—St Cloud—June 18-20 “Dare to Reach—Love Boldly!”  
Pam Nelson—Lay Delegate, Pastor Debra—Clergy Delegate 
Each year, churches in the Minnesota Annual Conference take a Love Offering for missions. The offering is 

brought to annual conference session—a gathering of United Methodist clergy and laity 

from across the state. 

The funds from this year’s Love Offering will to go three projects: Lao Samphan Methodist 
Church (60 percent), Volunteer Lawyers Network (20 percent), and Volunteers in Mission 
Scholarships (20 percent).  

An option for giving to the Love Offering is available on the offering envelop included in this newsletter 
 

June 23 Community Conversation Following Worship—Being the Church 
What Happened at Annual Conference 
 

Western Days @ Chatfield UMC August 6-11 
Once again we will have a food stand at Western Days. Food preparation will begin August 6. A special 
Western Days newsletter will come out in mid-July. Watch for sign up sheets at the church and on line. There 
is NOTHING more fun in the beginning of August than working at the church and the booth during Western 
Days.  
 

To MARS AND BEYOND—

Community VBS  

How far can Jesus take us? 

June 3-6th, Monday through Thursday 

 

Four Mornings of Out of This World Adventure, Bible Learning, Fun and Games 

Gathering at 8:30 AM at Chatfield Lutheran Church  

For all children through 5th grade. Preschoolers who are potty-trained are welcome. 

Chatfield UMC and Chatfield Lutheran—co sponsors  

Over 100 children have signed up for VBS—Pray for all the leaders and staff 
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Our Lenten Offering Dollars at Work: 

50 Minnesota United Methodist Churches Contributed To Build The Rev. Richard Ormsby Secondary School In 
Baiwalla, Sierra Leone  
By: Ann Carlson, Chair of the Baiwalla, Sierra Leone Ministry Team at Hennepin Avenue UMC  

Through OC Ministries, 50 Minnesota United Methodist churches contributed to an effort to build The Rev. 
Richard Ormsby Secondary School in Baiwalla, Sierra Leone, which will open its doors in September. Their contributions 
helped to heal a broken world in a tangible way and extend God’s love to children in another part of the world. Rev. 
Judith Banya—an elder in the Minnesota Conference who returned home to Sierra Leone after serving two Minnesota 
churches—has been instrumental in planning for the school. It is named after Rev. Richard Ormsby, a retired Minnesota 
elder who served as her mentor and helped her through the process of becoming a pastor. This is the eighth school that 
OC Ministries has funded and built in partnership with Minnesota churches. 

Minnesota United Methodists have been steadily contributing money and volunteer time to construct the new 
secondary school, which will provide an opportunity for 800 children to graduate from high school. This school is located 
in a remote area of Sierra Leone where people live on $1 per day, and where few children have had the opportunity to 
obtain a high school education. Students at the school will receive two meals a day through a partnership with local 
nonprofit Feed My Starving Children, and more than 120 students have already received scholarships to attend the 
school. The whole region is celebrating and anticipating the opening of this new school as it will give the graduates a 
chance to have a more prosperous life than their parents have had. 

And what a beautiful school facility it is! It’s a U-shaped, two story facility containing 14 classrooms, a library, an 
auditorium, a teachers’ work room, and administrator offices. Constructed of concrete, the school has white stucco and 
tile throughout. A covered walkway connects all the classrooms on one level with each other. Near the school site, 
Pastor Banya has acquired 40 acres of land that will be used for farming crops and animals; the goal is for the school to 
be self-sustaining in five years. 

The new principal A.V. Fomba will become the first principal of the new school. He has been a certified English 
teacher for 15 years and possesses bachelor’s degree, with distinction, from the University of Sierra Leone, Freetown, as 
well as a diploma in social work and human resource management. He grew up in the Baiwalla area so is happy to come 
“home” to serve his people. Fomba is married with three adult biological children, but has raised additional children 
whose parents died or were not capable of raising them. 

A mission team of five from Hennepin Avenue UMC traveled to Baiwalla in March to work with Banya to do 
administrative work required to get the school open in September. Fomba, who is now a teacher in Freetown, Sierra 
Leone, joined the mission team and Banya for a series of meetings with both church and state officials to negotiate the 
opening of the school. They also had lots of time to discuss the philosophy and operations of the school. 
  Banya, Fomba, and the mission team decided that the school will be designed as a “model school,” one that uses 
the best teaching methods available in Sierra Leone. Fomba’s vision for the school involves hiring college-educated, 
certified teachers; discipline without corporal punishment; the establishment of a computer lab and training for faculty 
and students; and hands-on scientific experimentation for the science curriculum. “I want to design a ‘model school’ in a 
rural area because kids in rural areas often don’t have qualified teachers because qualified teachers don’t often want to 
live in rural areas,” said Fomba. “I want to make this school so appealing that qualified teachers will want to teach here.” 

Fomba is already working on developing the new school. One of the mission team members pledged to pay his 
salary for the first year. Other members of the team bought him a motorcycle to get around the country, and he was 
given a smart phone and a computer to help him try to line up funding sources. 
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Seasons at Home: Reflections on the Sunday Lectionary Texts 

 

June 2, 2019—Acts 16:16-34 

The jailer called for a light, then rushed in and fell trembling at the feet of Paul and Silas, and, after a brief 

interval, led them out and asked them, “What must I do to be saved?” 

Unexpected ministry arises when the gospel brings its followers into conflict with economic and judicial 

systems. Enacting the gospel’s liberation can be costly. Think of stories of people you know who show courage 

in their faithful living.  

Prayer O God, we are thankful for the songs and stories of faith that fill us with courage. We pray for those who 

suffer when they follow in your way.  Amen. 

 

For the next 4 Sundays we will use the VBS stories as the basis for our Sunday worship texts 

 

June 9—Pentecost Sunday—Daniel 9 

God delivers and rescues! God works signs and wonders in heaven and earth, for God has saved Daniel from 

the power of the lions! (Daniel 6:27) 

People around the world face challenges to their faith every day—some small, some significant, and even some 

life-threatening. In our Bible story, we explore and observe the example Daniel provides of faithfulness in the 

midst of such a challenge. While Daniel’s story had a happy ending, we do not put our faith in specific 

outcomes; instead, we have faith that no matter what happens, God is with us and will help us in amazing ways. 

Prayer: God, can we ever be like Daniel? Do you expect us to? What do you want us to do and be in this, our, 

time and place in history? 

 

June 16—Esther  

God put you here for a moment just like this. (Esther 4:14) 

However much we may wish it to be otherwise, prejudice and hatred are still very much alive in our world, our 

headlines, and even our own communities. Queen Esther provides an example of boldly standing up for her 

people. Her perseverance in the face of fear and resistance inspires us to believe that, because of our faith, we 

can use our positions, influence, and resources to stand up for others. 

Prayer: What have you put me here for at this moment, God? What do I need to do that might need done?  

 

June 23—The Good Samaritan—Luke 10:25-37 

Love the Lord your God with all your heart and all your soul and all your strength and all you mind, and love 

your neighbor as yourself. (Luke 10:27) 

In our Bible story, we explore and observe the example the Good Samaritan provides of true kindness in the 

form of caring action for others across cultural boundaries. His compassionate and sacrificial loving care show 

us that, because of our faith, we can show God’s love and kindness through our actions.  

Prayer: Where and when, God, should I be more than kind?  

 

June 30—The Ten Lepers—Luke 17:11-19 

One of them, realizing what had happened, came back praising God in a loud voice, then fell down at the feet of 

Jesus and spoke his praises. 

Giving thanks is important in the Bible, occurring over 120 times in Scriptures! In our Bible story, we explore 

and observe the example a Samaritan provides by showing thanks for the blessing he received before enjoying 

its fruits. His gratitude and humility show us that, because of our faith, we can make a difference by showing 

thanks to those who care for us. 

Prayer: Help me to be the one who turns around to say thank you. Amen 
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July 7 – Unexpected Prophets 2 Kings 5:1–14  

Are not Abana and Pharpar, the rivers of Damascus, better than any of the waters of Israel? Couldn’t I wash in 

them and be cleansed? 

Something to think about 

Simple things sometimes produce extraordinary results. God and Jesus both use ordinary people to spread the 

good news and to let our story of faith unfold in simple ways. Recall times that started out ordinary then ended 

up being extraordinary.  

Prayer 

God, you speak to us in surprising ways, through unexpected people. 

May we be your love to others through small and simple actions. Amen. 

 

July 14 – Deep Down Questions--1 Kings 19:1–4, (5–7), 8–15a  

Full of fear, Elijah fled for his life. 

Something to think about 

Elijah was scared and hid in a cave and waited, hoping to hear God. Elijah listened for God in the roar and 

chaos but did not hear God. Then there was a silence, a stillness, and Elijah heard God in the stillness. Elijah 

heard God in the silence.  Like Elijah, sometimes we have to be still and look deep down to discover that God is 

with us. 

Prayer Thank you, God, for being with us all the time, especially when we are worn out. In moments of 

stillness, may we feel you near us giving us the strength that we need. Amen. 

 

July 21 – Faithful Listeners--Luke 10:38–42 

You’re anxious and upset about so many things, but only a few things are necessary—really only one 

Something to think about 

Jesus enables Martha to see the value in what Mary is doing. We can be disciples by both learning and serving. 

God desires that we do both. Jesus thinks it is important that we listen and learn.. 

Prayer 

God of wisdom, sometimes it can be hard to know when we should be up and serving others and when we 

should sit still and listen to you. Help us to choose the better thing at the right time. Amen. 

 

July 28 – Prayerful Disciples--Luke 11:1–13 

One day Jesus was praying, and when he had finished, one of the disciples asked, “Rabbi, teach us to pray  

Something to think about  

Jesus wants us to feel connected to God. God wants that, too. Jesus 

teaches the disciples – and us – how to pray. A prayer can be words, actions, singing, or even silence. When we 

are beginning to learn about prayer, sometimes it is easier to say words taught to us instead of trying to find our 

own words.  

Prayer 

Loving God, we thank you that you love us and are always ready to hear our prayers. 

Help us to keep on praying and never give up. Amen. 

 
Seasons of the Spirit™ SeasonsFUSION Living the Seasons at Home Pentecost 1 2019 

Copyright © Wood Lake Publishing Inc. 2018 
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2021 Bernard Scholarship Recipient 

This year the Bernard Scholarship has been awarded to BrookLynn Johnson in honor of her graduation from Chatfield 

High School in 2019. During high school, some of the things that she has participated in are dance, Rube Goldberg, 

Student Service Club, SADD, MHS, track, and BIONIC. She was the Dance Team Captain, President of SADD, Vice 

President of MHS, Vice President of Student Senate, and student leader of BIONIC.  

BrookLynn plans on attending the University of Wisconsin—La Crosse. She plans on getting my bachelor’s degree there, 

and after that possibly attending graduate school. I am going in undecided, but I hope to find a job that works with 

children and social work. Brookynn believes that hard work beats talent and knows that as long as she tries her hardest 

she will succeed. She writes: “My greatest challenge will be believing in myself, but I will continue to work on that and 

overcome it with each challenge that I take on.”  

It has been such a pleasure and joy to watch BrookLynn grow in her commitment to serving others and push herself to 

do things she never thought she could do. We are so proud of her and are honored to award her the Bernard 

Scholarship. She will receive the $250 scholarship on registration for her fall quarter of her second year in college. 

Eva Bernard established this scholarship to honor and encourage High School Graduates from Chatfield in memory of 

her husband Leonard.  

BrookLynn was awarded this scholarship at the Senior Banquet at the High School in May.  

In September, Jacob Gillespie will receive the scholarship he earned on his graduation from high school.  

 

Scanning for Dollars 

Have you noticed the funny little graphic in the newsletter and bulletins? The one that looks like this:  

If you have a smart phone, you can scan that little graphic and be directed to a page on our 

website where you can give a gift using your credit or debit card. It is one of the new ways 

of giving that has been set up for our church. You can give directly on the website or to the 

church Facebook page. We are not, yet, planning on having a giving kiosk in the narthex or 

a person standing outside the doors of worship with a payment device for swiping.  

But we are trying to find all the ways we can to capture the good-hearted people who 

want to give to the ministry of this church but no longer carry checkbooks or remember to bring their 

offerings on Sunday morning. 

If you don’t have a smart phone, you can simply visit chatfieldumc.org/donations to donate as well! 

 

https://www.chatfieldumc.org/donations
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Food Donation List 
Cereal 
Pasta and sauce 

Pancake Mix 

Hamburger Helper 

TunaHelper 

Canned soup 

Canned meat 

Canned fruit 

Canned vegetables 

Peanut Butter 

Canned tuna 

Macaroni & cheese 

 

Food Shelf Open 

Tuesdays 6-7:30 pm 

Fridays 9-10:30am 

Donations can be brought to Chatfield United Methodist Church, 

124 Winona Street SE, 8am-8pm  
CHATFIELD COMMUNITY FOOD SHELF 

MISSION STATEMENT 

 Chatfield Community Food Shelf exists to provide food supplies in a manner that 

preserves the dignity and respect of families and individuals who are residents of 
Chatfield and the Chatfield rural community.  Chatfield Community Food Shelf 

serves individuals and families regardless of their race, color, ethnic origin, 
national origin, ancestry, creed, religion, sexual orientation, physical appearance, 

disability status, age, pregnancy or any group membership.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Working with God in the World and Community 

 

 

 

We have received a grant for marketing 

the Food Shelf. Look for new ads and 

notices around town. And if you know of a 

family who use a little help with their 

budget, suggest the food shelf. It might be 

just the boast their family needs to ‘make 

ends meet.’ 

 

 

Delicious & Nutritious Noon Meals 

The Meals on Wheels Program provides hot,  
nutritious meals paired with a friendly visit  
and safety check for any persons 60 years  

of age or better (& spouse) who are  
confined to their home and unable to 

 prepare a balanced meal.  

Gift Certificates Available! 

For more information call: 

507-864-8228  

“You need meals- 

We’ve got wheels. 

You state where – 

We’ll be there.” 

In April, the food shelf served 24 

households and distributed 1567 

pounds of food. 

 

 

Steve Strickler, Food Shelf 

Coordinator 

chatfieldfoodshelf@gmail.com 

 

Denise Pagel, Weekend 

Backpack Coordinator:  

denpag@q.com 
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Let people know they are welcome in our space 

Lawn signs are available in the church office or the 

narthex after worship.  

We received a grant to promote the work of our 

church. Let’s get the word out.  

 

Giving Opportunities 
 
Roaster Insert Pans 

Do you have a rectangle shaped roaster pan or roaster pan insert that is not being used? You may 
donate them to the church for use during Western Days and other food events.  

Medical Equipment 
The Medical Equipment Loan closet is used constantly. Please bring your gently used equipment to the 
church. Others will be grateful. 

Noisy Offering  

Pocket change is collected on the first Sunday of every month by the children. This collection supports 

missions. 

Greeting Cards 

Are available in the fellowship hall.  Each box sells for $5.00. The sale of these cards supports future 

mission trips. 

 

 

Praying for One Another 
Prayers requested for the following individuals:  Gaylon Amy, Phyllis Amy, Thelma Barker, Mabel Beach, 

Braxton Bernard, Myron Bernard, Joanne Finley, Marian Gartner, Janice Haug, Pat Hill, Betty Johnson, Bev 

Jorde, Kari Kremer, Ginny Kremer, Kathie Priebe, Alta Reese, Marge Scott, Kael Simpson, Phyllis Waadevig, 

Dolly Zincke.   

Myron Bernard now resides at the St. Charles Care Center and welcomes visitors 
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June Birthdays 

2 
Harry LaChappelle-Stromski 
Tyler Nelson 

3 Alta Reese 

4 Noah Halloran 

6 Barbara Amy 

8 
Karen Amundson 
Jordan Amy 

9 
Richard Bakken 
Brian Fleming 
Austin Storm 

14 Barbara Meeker 

18 
Evelyn Bernard 
Nichole Ostby 

19 
Jerry Baudoin 
Karen Baudoin 

20 Harold Johnson 

22 

Persayus Bale 
Denise Halloran 
Jennifer Lange-Collett 
Larry Westrum 

24 Nicole Vreeman 

25 Cooper Halloran 

26 Patricia Hill 

July Birthdays 
1 Ellie Collett 

2 
Susan Amy 
Blake Cornell 

6 Patricia Stevens 

8 
Kari Kremer 
Kenadie Martin 

11 David Narveson 

12 
Roberta Kehret 
William Thomas 

13 Mckayla Michel 

14 Caiden Folken 

15 
Michael Budahn 
Lyle Narveson 

17 
Juanita Haare 
Margaret Stephas 

23 
Scott Ferguson 
Linsey Nelson 

27 Bil Wright 

28 Donna Amundson 

30 Kathleen Lange 

31 Thomas Tienter 

Making connections: 

You may reach Pastor Debra Collum in a number of ways: 

• Call the Church-867-3529 (Please leave a message if no one is in)   

• Call her cell phone-(507) 923.1097.  
(Again, you can leave a message if no one answers.) 

• E-mail her at: chatifledpastor@gmail.com 
 

Mailing Address is: 

Chatfield United Methodist Church 

124 Winona St. SE Chatfield, MN  55923 

Web Site:  www.chatfieldumc.org 

The Pastor is always available for home visitations and counseling whenever requested, as well as hospital visits when notified.  

Please keep her informed of your needs as she is here to respond.  She does try to take Fridays off during the week.  

Tyler Grundman, the administrative assistant and IT guru would like to know if you change your address or phone or any other 

additions or changes for the church records: call, email, or leave a note in the office with the new information. Phone numbers & 

EMAILS are helpful! 

Contact Tyler in the church office: 867-3529 or webmaster@chatfieldumc.org 

He is usually in the office on Tuesday and Thursday from 10 am to 2 pm 

 

 

 

 

July 12-24  
Pastor Debra will be on Vacation 
 

mailto:chatifledpastor@gmail.com
http://www.chatfieldumc.org/
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UMW 
 

No General Meeting 
 

 

Maple Leaf June Shower List 
June 9-23 

 

• Body Wash – Men & Women’s 

• Tooth Paste 

• Shampoo 

• Nail Polish 

• Cologne – Men & Women’s 

• Hair Brush 

• Combs 

• Vana Cream (lotion) 

• Vana Cream (cream) 

• Kleenex 

• Deodorant – Men & Women’s 

• Lip Stick 

• Hand Wipes 
 

 

 

 

The UMW purchased 4 ortho anti-fatigue mats for 
in the kitchen at a cost of $475.  We are 
accepting monetary donations to help defray the 
cost if you'd like to contribute. 
 

UMW Officers for 2019 

Co-President: Pam Nelson    867-3086  
Co-President: Denise Pagel     273-3188 

Secretary: Donna Amundson    867-3788  
Treasurer: Kathy Lange    867-3590  

Christian Social Involvement / “Sunshine”: Marlene Hisey     867-3457 

Nominating Committee: Doris Narveson 867-4462 Juanita Haare    202-0000 

 

Chatfield United Methodist Women 

Faith+Hope+Love in Action 

Over 75 Years 

Maple Leaf Services is a full time residential care facility for adults 

with disabilities. Chatfield UMC has been supplying the residents and 

staff with personal care products for a number of years. These 

products help the staff care for each resident with dignity and love. 

Please bring your items to the church during the month of June. 

Juanita Hare will take the items to Maple Leaf Services the end of 

June. Thank you for your generosity! 
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Parish Health     Questions? Ask Beverly Simpson simpbev@gmail.com 507-867-0064 

The Gathering Place for Seniors 
Chatfield United Methodist Church, 124 Winona St. SE, Chatfield, MN 55923 

 
Medical Equipment Loan Closet 

Walkers, Crutches, Canes, Wheelchairs, Bath Benches, Toilet Risers & Surrounds, Lift Chair, Bed 
Rails available for loan. Free for as long as you need the equipment. 

8 A.M.-8 P.M., M - F. Call Beverly Simpson @ 507-867-0064 to ask about availability of equipment. 

 

SUPPORT GROUPS WILL RESUME IN THE FALL. IF YOU NEED ASSISTANCE DURING THE 
SUMMER CONTACT BEV SIMPSON OR PASTOR DEBRA 

Senior Support Group 
Second Friday of each month 9 A.M - 10 A.M. 

1102 Liberty Street N.W. 
at Chosen Valley Independent Living Dining Room 

(Participants discuss issues related to growing older, healthy living, and caregiving)  

Please join us for coffee and conversation! 
Beverly Simpson, Facilitator 

 

Living After Cancer Support Group 
Second Tuesday of each month 11 A.M. - 12 P.M. 

124 Winona St. SE, Chatfield, MN 55923 
at Chatfield United Methodist Church Gathering Place  

(Participants share current health issues while surviving cancer) 
Please join us for coffee and conversation! 

Beverly Simpson, Facilitator 

 

Age Well At Home - Fillmore County 
Active Aging Programs - Questions? Call Tina Kerns @ 251-0520 tkerns@ccsomm.org 

 
 

Fit and Strong 
Strengthen your bones, improve your balance, and have more energy.  

This FREE activity program to prevent osteoporosis is led by Active Aging Programs Volunteers 
 9 A.M. Mondays & Wednesdays 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church Fellowship Hall, 405 Twiford St. SW Co-
Leaders: Mary Bailey & Beverly Simpson 

 
Seasoned Seniors Potluck 

(for anyone 62 and older) at the Thurber Building Senior Room 11:30 A.M., 
4th Friday each month 

Program following meal (Main course provided) 

mailto:simpbev@gmail.com
mailto:tkerns@ccsomm.org
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May 3       Team 1 

May 10     Team 2 

May 17     Team 3 

May 24     Team 4 

ALTAR GUILD 

 

 

June 2   Steve Strickler 

June 9   Bill Wright 

June 16   Amy Grover 

June 23  Sheila Erickson 

June 30  Teresa Narveson 

 

July 7   Bea Zincke 

July 14   Peyton Ellis 

July 21   Holly Martinka 

July 28 
 

WORSHIP READERS 

2019 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

January Trustees Committee 

February SPRC Committee 

March Worship Committee 

April Missions Committee 

May Health Cabinet & Memorial Committee 

June No Coffee Fellowship 

July No Coffee Fellowship 

August No Coffee Fellowship 

September Trustees Committee 

October SPRC Committee 

November Worship Committee 

December Missions Committee 

WORSHIP SERVICE HELPERS 

 

 

January Gary & Denise Pagel, John 

Amundson, Kyra Throckmorton 

February Lee & Staria Kester, Kent Gillespie, 

Sydney Ellis 

March Mike & Bev Simpson, Scott 

Ferguson, Peyton Ellis 

April Roy & Kathy Lange, Ellie Collett 

May Dwaine & Kathy Kamnetz, Olivia 

Hare 

June Bill Collett, Juanita Haare, Madison 

Collett 

July Roy Erickson, Kent Gillespie 

August Pam & Rod Nelson, Tom Ferrier 

September Myron & Sandy Maker, Aliesha 

Hanson 

October John & Holly Martinka  

November John & Ruth Wendt, Kyra 

Throckmorton 

December Tyler & Mary Beth Nelson, Olivia 

Hare 

USHER LIST 
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Mission Opportunities 
 
 

Maple Leaf Services Personal Care 
Shower 

Month of June 
Items listed inside 

 
 

Pizza Ranch Serving 
June 12 & July 30 

raising dollars for mission 
 
 
 

Western Days Food Booth 
August 6-11 

Ministry of Fund Raising and 
Hospitality 

Non-Profit 
Org. 

US Postage 
Paid 

Chatfield, MN 

Permit #6 

 

124 Winona St SE 
Chatfield, MN 55923 
 
Address Service Requested 

SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

9:30 am  
Worship  

 
9:30 am  

Sunday School 
 

10:30 am  
Coffee Fellowship 

 
Gluten Free Communion on the 

first Sunday open to all 

Chatfield United Methodist Church 
We are a community of faith open to everyone. 
We seek to live as disciples of Christ and share God’s 
love in word and deed. 

 

Chatfield 
United Methodist 

Church 
124 Winona St SE 

Chatfield, MN 55923 
 

Church Phone: 

    (507) 867-3529 

Secretary E-Mail: 

 webmaster@chatfieldumc.org 

Children E-Mail: 

 lange.jennifer@mayo.edu 

Pastor’s E-Mail: 

chatfieldpastor@gmail.com 

 

www.chatfieldumc.org 

 

 

mailto:webmaster@chatfieldumc.org
mailto:lange.jennifer@mayo.edu
http://www.chatfieldumc.org/

